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Division of
A strong link with the world community is provided by the 

Division of Social Studies. The Latin American Studies Program 
sent students Richard Bonnebeau and Bernard Rahill to Chile. 
They studied six months at the University of Santiago as partici­
pants in the Fordham Chilean program.

Dr. Joseph Ellis, dynamic Director of the Latin American 
Program, announced that he is leaving St. Francis. His final con­
tributions to the program he initiated included participation on 
the lecture series sponsored by Fordham University in Chile, and 
trips to the international conference at San German, Puerto Rico, 
the Annual Caribbean Conference at the University of Florida, 
and the Conference on Latin American History in Philadelphia.
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Social Studies Faculty
In addition, a summer school program has been initiated in 

conjunction with the University of Guanuato in Mexico. The ex­
panding Latin American curriculum included a new course 
entitled “Economic Foundations of Latin America” taught by 
faculty newcomer, Miss Lucille Pratt.

The History Department added to its faculty Brother Theo­
dore Campbell, O.S.F., and Mr. Donald Kennelly. The Depart­
ment enhanced the College’s Public Lecture Series by inviting 
Dr. Frank Tannenbaum of Columbia who spoke on the revolu­
tions of Mexico, Bolivia, Russia, China, and Cuba. History majors 
attended weekend seminars at the Center for Education in Politics.
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